
Volume 9, No. 1  
March 2011  

The Quail Runner 

http://www.quailruncondo.org/Newsletters/  

The Quail Runner, our condominiumôs newsletter, is published four times a 

year in March, June, September, and December to bring you information of in-

terest to Unit Owners .   

Quail Run  
Condominium Trust  

IT IS ALMOST IT IS ALMOST 

SPRINGSPRING  

From the Chair of 
the Board of 
Trustees 

Page 1 

 
Introducing 
Woburn Patch 
 
 

Page 3 

Winter 2011 Page 4 

 Local Recycling Page 6 

Trustees Page 7 

 
Friends of  
Mary Cummings 
Park 
 

Page 8 

 
House Numbering 
Project 
 

Page 9 

Book Review Page 10 

 
From the 
Communications 
Committee  
 
From the Desk of 
Your Newsletter 
Editor 
 
 

Page 11 

Contacts Page 12 

 
FROM THE  CHAIR  

OF THE  
BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

      

     This is being written in mid 

February, after a very trying period 

and just as warmer weather has begun 

to melt our piles of snow and may not 

include information current as of the 

March 1 publication date. 

 

     We have had many instances of 

neighbor helping neighbor and many 

acts of kindness by residents in 

showing appreciation for our snow 

removal crews. While there have been 

the inevitable complaints, I hope that 

our folks have had the opportunity to 

compare results at other condominium 

complexes as well as municipal efforts  

in neighboring communities.  

 

     Quail Run has the benefit of a 

fixed price snow removal contract 

with the Vanaria team. There are 

extra costs, however, for trucking 

excess snow out of the complex. 

Please note how our contractor 

anticipated each storm and did extra 

widening of snow banks so that no 

additional charges were incurred. 

Vanaria had every opportunity to 

charge us for snow trucking but 

chose to go the extra mile. Yes, we 

have temporarily lost some of our 

guest parking capacity but, again, 

there would have been significant 

expense to bring in the type of 

specialized equipment to lift the 

snow up and over areas where 

further pushing would not feasible. 

 

     This has also been a record 

winter for ice dams and resulting 

water damage. I spent three long 

days battling a kitchen water leak at 

my own unit. I do own a snow rake 

and personally cleared my gutters 

of leaves last fall. In spite of these 

precautions, leakage occurred and I 

suspect that anticipatory snow 

raking may have caused existing ice 

dams  to migrate up the roof much 

higher due to more rapid snow 

melting above and subsequent 

refreezing. I hope by the time this 

article goes to press that we have 

confirmation that any interior 

damage at our units has been 
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minimal.  Fred Stoddard, our Maintenance 

Supervisor, suggests mixing one part bleach and one 

part water in a spray bottle and wetting the affected 

area. Initially, the stain darkens but later dries and 

removes the stain, often without the need for 

repainting. Just be sure that you have a plastic 

covering below to protect carpeting and furniture 

from the bleach.  

 

     By now, I trust that the word has spread that we 

have a 2010 operating budget surplus in excess of 

$24,000. This follows last yearôs operating surplus 

of $15,000 and is no accident. It is the product of 

close attention to expenses, in-house project work, 

rules compliance and, most importantly, the 

contributions of our volunteers. Once we have audit 

confirmation and Trustee approval, it is most likely 

that the resultant excess cash will be transferred to 

the capital reserve account as we continue to plan 

for 2012 resurfacing in the face of increasing oil 

prices. We have also completed several 2011 

operating expense items by moving them to late 

2010 thereby decreasing the pressure on the 2011 

operating budget. 

 

     Again subject to final Trustee approval, I expect 

we will dig up, regrind and resurface the area near 

the mail boxes this spring and complete the front 

entrance repainting at SMB and MG. By the time 

you read this, eight large trees threatening the safety 

of our residents at SMB and DG should be removed 

once the deep snow becomes passable. 

 

     Interestingly, there have been no takers as yet for 

our offer to rent visitors spaces thereby eliminating 

most excuses for overnight parking by residents. I 

guess itôs a good thing that no one rented the DG 

visitorsô space which was under nine feet of snow as 

of early February. 

 

     The Trustees have also noted a provision in our 

condominium documents requiring the application 

of any monthly resident payments first to fees and 

expenses prior to application to the monthly 

(Continued from page 1) 

 condominium charge. This is consistent with 

prevailing commercial practice and should not be a 

problem for those who follow the rules. At the 

request of TDG, due to the complexity and 

minimal impact of interest calculations on overdue 

payments, we will no longer charge interest and 

will just rely on the existing penalty fee structure 

for overdue payments in excess of $10. 

 

     On a more social note, Quail Run in the past 

has held a summer pool party with the most recent 

events done by a resident group headed by 

Florence Fitzsimmons. Unfortunately, there was 

no one willing to quarterback this effort over the 

past two years but I expect that the Trustees would 

be very supportive of any grass roots effort for this 

summer. If a community wide party is too 

daunting, it is also possible for sub-sections of 

Quail Run to use the pool area for a summer 

gathering, again subject to Trustee approval. 

 

     A Landscaping Committee meeting to begin 

considerations for our spring planting program will 

be held at the VBW garage at 4pm on March 24 

with new volunteers welcome. Please understand, 

however, that we are looking for residents who are 

willing to get a bit dirty and whose first focus is 

community wide rather than just their immediate 

surroundings. 

 

   Submitted by Richard Clarke, Chair 

 

 

Think 
Spring
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A NEW SOURCE FOR LOCAL NEWS  

     If you have not heard of The Patch, let me 

introduce you to this new web-based local 

news source. Its address is: 

 http://woburn.patch.com 
 

     Simply put, Patch is a new way to find out 

about, and participate in, whatôs going on 

near you. It  provides some competition for 

Wicked Local 

 (http://www.wickedlocal.com/woburn). 

 

     It is a community-specific news and  in-

formation platform dedicated to providing 

comprehensive and trusted local coverage for 

individual towns and communities. 

 

     Its goal is to  make your life better by giv-

ing you quick access to the information thatôs 

most relevant to you, information at the local 

level . Patch makes it easy to: 

ǒ Keep up with news and events 

ǒ Look at photos and videos from around 

town 

ǒ Learn about local businesses 

ǒ Participate in discussions 

ǒ Submit your own announcements, pho-

tos, and reviews 

 

     Patch is run by professional editors, writ-

ers, photographers and videographers who 

live in or near the communities we serve, and 

is supported by a great team in our New 

York City headquarters. Patch also gets ad-

vice from our Editorial Advisory Board and 

from many members of the community. 

 

     Patch looks forward to hearing your sto-

ries, and being your trusted source for com-

munity-specific information. 

 

     Patch is designed so that you have plenty of 

opportunities to comment on stories, share your 

opinions, post photos and announcements, and add 

events to the community calendar. So get to it!  

 

     Learn about City Council meetings, local res-

taurants, businesses, and much more. There are 

buttons  for News, Events, Directory, and Market-

place.  And there is the daily feature of 5 Things 

You Need to Know  Today.  

 

If you want to look beyond Woburn borders, there 

are patch news feeds for  neighboring communities 

 

Burlington 

http://burlington.patch.com 

 

Lexington 

http://lexington.patch.com 

 

Winchester 

http://winchester.patch.com/ 

 

To go further afield, check out the Change Towns 

link at the top left of the feed, pick See more for 

U.S. map, pick your state and city and enjoy their 

news. 

 

http://woburn.patch.com
http://www.wickedlocal.com/woburn
http://www.patch.com/about#patch_staff
http://www.patch.com/about#editorial_board
http://burlington.patch.com
http://lexington.patch.com
http://winchester.patch.com
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THE WINTER OF 2011 
 
Hereôs hoping that most of the snow for the 

winter is behind us! 

 
For a while it seemed that Vanaria was here 

enough to say that they lived at Quail Run.  They 

did a super job at clean up this year. 

 

Boston has recorded 78.8 inches of snow so far 

this winter. Season normal is 41.8 inches. 

Depending on how you count, there have been 

more than eight snow storms.   

 

(Fortunately Walt and I were out of town for the 

first two, but we have had our fill). 

 


















